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The IETF and the ITU-T have a well-developed working relationship, honed over a number of years.  In addition, the recent NGN-related workshop in Geneva provided the opportunity for the IETF and ITU-T communities to improve their understanding of the work each organization is currently undertaking. 
We recently noted that there are a number of contributions being submitted to the ITU-T that propose changes or extensions to IETF protocols.  
As was discussed in the wrap-up session following the Geneva meeting we feel that such proposals must be discussed with the IETF before any are accepted as ITU-T work items.  As was stated at that meeting, in some cases the IETF may determine that a particular proposal is an important one and agree to take it on (maybe combined with other proposals), in other cases the IETF may determine that the proposal is flawed in some way that would compromise the operation of the IETF technology and thus should not be pursued in any venue, and in still other cases the IETF will feel that a proposal is not dangerous but is not something that the IETF is interested in pursuing at the time.  In this case the IETF will agree that the work should be pursued in the ITU-T (MPLS OAM was an example of this). 
We agreed it is a matter of common sense that it is best to standardize and extend a technology where there is the experience and expertise.  Where extensions require codepoint assignment, there often exist formal processes within the originating body to secure that assignment.  It would create confusion for the larger Internet and ITU-T communities if parts of the same technologies were standardized in different organizations. 
Please note that we are only concerned about changes or extension to IETF technologies, not about new applications that run above them, or new network layers that run below them. 

We request that the ITU-T encourage people in the ITU-T community who want to propose changes or extensions to IETF technologies to bring that work to the IETF and that the ITU-T not accept such proposals.  The IETF will do the same for proposals to extend ITU-T technologies. 

We do understand that the ITU-T does not police the submission of contributions any more than the IETF polices the submission of Internet  Drafts (the IETF form of contribution) so that proposals may show up and should not be taken to represent acceptance by either organization of the proposals. 
With respect to the above, while we would like our concern to be communicated to all Study Groups, we take special note of some contributions that have recently been submitted to SG13: D-0212, D-0214, D-0262, D-0264, D-0278, and D-0282.  These use IETF technologies but appear to go beyond requirements, system design or protocol selection, and to develop solution scenarios which involve extending those technologies.  We believe that work should be handled in the IETF context.

We trust that this issue can be resolved as we wish to continue the good working relationship that exists between the ITU and the IETF as it is the best for the much larger community of people around the world who use the technical standards that we both develop. 

